
22nd October 2018 

Volume 

 Rotary Club of Youngtown Weekly Bulletin 
 

    PO Box 155 KINGS MEADOWS Tasmania 7249 

               Youngtown Rotary Club Website:  www.youngtownrotary.org.au       

               Soggy Bottom Regatta Website:  www.soggybottomregatta.org 
 

 

         Meetings - Mondays at 5:45pm for 6:15pm start at the  

 Launceston Golf Club, Opossum Road, KINGS MEADOWS on 6344 1154 
 

Meal cancellations to Assistant Secretary Bernie Morgan by 10.00am Friday  

on 6344 9569 

   President : Graeme Dean 

      Mobile:  0400 592 272 

Email: gbdean46@gmail.com  

   Secretary:  Leigh Iles  

    Mobile:  0422 414 193  

Email: leigh.judy@bigpond.com  

Treasurer:  George Manifold  

     Mobile:  0417 381 179  

  Email: george@tassie.ws 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The Group 4 Forum was organised and held on  

Monday 15th October and was well attended by the 

clubs in our group. 

Assistant Governor Brett Williams presided over a 

very interesting evening, and was ably assisted by 

Jodie Lowe - President of the Rotary Club of Central 

Launceston. 

 

Our first speaker was PDG John Dare who is District 

Chairman for ARH. The aim for this year is to raise 

$100,000 for research into Youth Suicide and the  

Prevention of Mental Health Disorders. 

 

AG Brett spoke of Club Structure and how it has 

changed. The Rotary Club of Launceston has recently 

undergone a process of Club Visioning which has  

resulted in a reflection of the past but also a plan for 

the future and a refocusing of the Club. This has 

proved very beneficial.    

Brett also spoke about Rotary Community Corps 

which is a team of non-Rotarians who assist in  

community projects etc. There are 9,942 Clubs in  

90 countries around the world. 

 

Dr John Ralph spoke about the Launceston Urban 

Fringe Trail project. (LUFT) This is a 100km walking 

trail around the outer edges of the city.  All the  

infrastructure is already in situ and with a final  

approach to Launceston City Council Aldermen and 

some all important signage the trail will be ready to 

go. He encouraged Rotary Clubs to look into adopting 

a section of the trail and become involved. 

 

RI President: 

Barry Rassin 

District Governor (9830) 

Ross Carlyle 

District Governor-Elect (9830) 

Michael Cooke 

 

Dates to Remember…. 

 

29 October  -  RYDA at Symmons Plains 

03 December  -  Annual General Meeting 

04 December  -  Science Experience BBQ 

10 December  -  Club Christmas Function 

8 January 2019 - BBQ Larry & Henny Goftons 

03 March 2019 - Soggy Bottom Regatta 

 

Assistant Governor (Group 4) 

Brett Williams 

 

Bunning (North) BBQ Dates  
 

1st December (Saturday) 

Further BBQ dates available soon 

 

Raffle Winners -  Ian Smith, John Dare      

       and Tas Rainbow 

District Governor Ross Carlyle spoke about Passport 

Clubs. These may be a new way to engage new 

members. (See page 30 of your District Directory)  

He also stressed the importance of causes as a 

way to engage public interest in Rotary projects.  
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 Visits to other venues          Partners Nights   

 Club Assembly and Board Meeting          Joint Meetings   

MEETING PROGRAMME 2018-2019 

 Birthdays and Anniversaries - October 2018 

 

 Birthdays   
6th Jim Stewart 

13th Anne Burton 
   14th Dave Morrison 
   26th Rexine Turner 
  29th Craig Corsetti 

Anniversaries  
 

Kevin and Gill Marnell 

Date Chairperson Guest Speaker  Subject 
 Sergeant & 

Thanks 
Corporal Attendance Substitute 

22/10/18 G Nicholson Judy Kingston Personality Profile I Smith C Westlake L Dyson G Manifold 

  Club Assembly  and Board Meeting     

29/10/18 H Trevena Ros Teirney My Rotary G Manifold T Rainbow K Marnell C Corsetti 

5/11/18  NO MEETING     LONG WEEKEND     

12/11/18 V Rainbow Craig Corsetti Personality Profile 
Maurice 
Kingston 

L Dyson G Nicholson T Rainbow 

19/11/18 C Ryan Jenny Kerrison 
Duchenne Muscular  

Dystrophy 
B Williams K Marnell N Buckley L Bulman 

26/11/18 B Morgan Club Assembly and Board Meeting L Dyson 
Judy       
Kingston 

G Manifold I Smith 

3/12/18 I Smith       Annual   General  Meeting J Beams B Morgan C Corsetti C Westlake 

10/12/18 T Burton CHRISTMAS    FUNCTION H Trevena  L Iles V Rainbow G Nicholson 

17/12/18 T Rainbow An evening cocktail party (finger food etc.) C Corsetti L Bulman B Williams B Morgan 

8/1/2019 

Tuesday 
 BBQ at Larry and Henny Goftons, Scottsdale     

Club Reportsé.. 
R.C. of Central Launceston - Sec. Alan Harris  

reminded everyone that Sallyôs Ride will celebrate 

its 10th year on 18th November 2018. 

 

R.C. of Kings Meadows - has recently had a 

change of direction and already has three new 

members with more to come. The club has held a 

Rotary Employment Day - Dr Catherine Hughes 

instigated finding jobs for school leavers. The day 

was attended by 38 genuine employers looking 

for staff and over 300 students were interviewed. 

 

R.C. of Scottsdale has just finished a very  

challenging project catering for the Tom Quilty 

Gold Cup (an endurance horse trail ride) and they 

raised $8,000. They also used their new food van 

for the first time.  The Club Secretary Robin 

Thompson has just returned from Denmark. He 

found that Rotary is quite different as there are 

often more participants attending than Rotarians. 

R.C. of South Launceston - President Krista Preece  

reported that they have had a successful committee  

restructure. The club also has an exchange student, 

and are looking at a new style of Street Swag in  

conjunction with the Salvation Army. 

 

R.C. of Youngtown - President Graeme reported on the 

recent successful fund raiser for drought affected  

farmers and also our first foray into the Launceston 

Show with the food van. 

He also presented Isabel McIntosh-Lucas with a cheque 

for $500 for her hard work at the show. She is raising 

funds for her Windward Bound voyage. 

 

The Rotoract Club of Tamar Valley - President Holly 

gave a very enthusiastic report that they hoped to  

double the number of Rotoractors and Clubs this year. 

Also they are taking part in a Professional Development 

Exchange in the South Island of New Zealand in the 

tourism and agricultural sectors (age group 25 - 40yrs) 

and applications close at the end of November. 



 

 

Page 3 

Rotary Club of Youngtown  -  Office Bearers 2018-2019 
  

President: GRAEME DEAN  Vice-President:  

President Elect: CHRIS WESTLAKE  Im Past President: TAS RAINBOW 

Secretary: LEIGH ILES  Treasurer: GEORGE MANIFOLD 

    Assist Secretary: BERNIE MORGAN      Assist Treasurer: VIV RAINBOW 

  

Community Service: Director: Ian Smith 

      Marie Bird, Bernie Morgan, Jan Beams 

 

 New Generations:  Director: Brett Williams 

      Henry Trevena, Gwen Nicholson, Jim Stewart 

 

Vocational Service: Director: Leigh Dyson  

      Dennis Turner, Craig Corsetti, Nettie Buckley 

 

 International Service: Director: Chris Ryan 

      Liz Bulman, Ted Burton, Dave Morrison  

 

Club Service: Director: Kevin Marnell  

      Chris Westlake, Maurice and Judy Kingston, Viv Rainbow. 

 

Agfest Committee:    Ian Smith (Chair), Leigh Iles, Paul Beams, Ted Burton,  

      Chris Westlake and George Manifold.  

Disaster Aid Australia    Ted Burton (Chair), Chris Westlake and Leigh Iles. 

Bunnings BBQ’s    Ted Burton 

“Soggy Bottom” Regatta   Ian Smith (Chair) 

Membership    Ian Smith 

Men’s Shed    Chris Westlake 

Program    Theresa Dean 

Bulletin     Judy Kingston, Viv Rainbow 

Web Administrator                Brett Williams   

Classification & History    Bernie Morgan  

Family of Rotary    Liz Bulman    

Spurr Wing Inc:   Ian Smith 

Rotary Punchbowl Community Garden John Heazlewood  

Public Officer   Leigh Iles 

Bowel Scan:    Gwen Nicholson 

 

  

GRACE:  For good food, good fellowship and the opportunity of service through Rotary, we give thanks - Amen 


